BROMHAM PARISH COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING

Emerging Proposals off Breach Close, Bromham  10th February, 2011

PRESENT: P Paget B Amor A Blackman P J Butler J Collens  J Giles  J Partt 
Al Hannigan – Public Affairs Consultant to the Crown Estate, Helena Deville – Environmental Consultant for Entec.
Agenda prepared by AH:
	1.
	Welcome and Introduction: The Crown Estate Representatives were welcomed by PP. Al Hannigan concerned with public affairs, advice support.  Helena Deville planning aspects/policy.
	Action

	2.
	Background: A follow on to two previous meetings with PP & RH, AL and discussions with Nick Harper on the possibilities of further development of Crown land in Bromham.
	

	3.
	Context -  3 Options for further development of Breach Close:
Following liaisons with WC the following were taken into account –

Affordability/local housing needs

Location/Integration 

Village sustainability

Children’s play area

Footpaths

Design

The 3 options produced are not firm proposals.  It was agreed that affordable housing has a significant need with 54 families on the housing register all having links with the village. The needs as follows:
39 one bed

8 two bed

6 three bed

1 four bed

Although a broad profile it does reflect the need for affordable housing in Bromham.
A minimum mix of 50/50 with a possible 60/40 split with social housing also included with shared ownership to be considered.

Option 1 36 dwellings with existing car park re-located
Option 2  36 dwellings without car park

Option 3 28 dwellings with/without car park?

Summary/Parish Council Comments:
· Agreed the need for Affordable housing in Bromham

· Concerned about the number of dwellings for the proposed site-over development?
· Concerns about existing sewerage system being overloaded.
· Prime agricultural land with Breach Close being an ‘Exception Site’?
· Outside village envelope.
· No three storey properties.
· If provisions for a play area are included, to be an ‘open green space’ with no equipment therefore easy to maintain and accessible for all ages. 
· If the car park is not replaced/re-located, some compensation should be provided.
· Access from the High Street via Breach Close – increased traffic concern.
· Location of proposed dwellings/access – detrimental to Breach Close self-build residents, making this into a large estate rather than a rural cul-de-sac.
· Access suggested from the Pound with the dwellings to the side of Breach Close and Page Close (Crown owned rented property in Horsepool Lane).
	

	4.
	Consultation/Time scale
March/April?  Further Consultation/ formally attend PC Meeting.
                          Parish Consultation via leaflet-feedback?

                          Public meeting/drop in sessions/exhibition.

May/June?      Review proposals from feedback etc.
Autumn?         Outline planning application. 
                         Leading to detailed planning application.
	


